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the budget so Parks would not be any better off.

Prop 23 , though controversial, is something we needed
to defeat because we need to act as if it is a problem and
not wait until we know we have a serious problem.

All things considered the public got the right message for
the most part on the propositions. Time will tell just how
well they will direct the legislature and Governor. I am
sure that Congress is not happy with their once safe dis­
tricts now that they may have to work for the people.
Wonder how many will retire as congressmen in 2012?

NOTE:-IF YOU WISH TO BE SURE THAT WE CAN CON­
TACT YOU BY EMAIL TO INFORM YOU OF HAPPENINGS
BETWEEN NEWSLETTERS - PLEASE SEND US AN EMAIL
SO WE CAN BE SURE YOU ARE IN OUR DATA BASE.

So, if you want to help us get started you can email us
and we will put you in the WHHO address directory. Email
to: g.murley6s30@att.net

WHHO' S WEB SITE

We have a Web site it is www.whho.com

Remember we have Sate Senator Fran Pavley at our
December 1st meeting.

GORDON MURLEY
President

There are links to other web sites for information on
Government and Schools. It will greatly enhance the
speed for finding important information for those wanti­
ng to interface with various government agencies.

USEFUL WEB SITES FOR OTHER INFORMATION
The opinions expressed are those of the President and do
not necessarily represent those of the Board of Directors
or the members of the Organization.

THOUGHTS OF OTHERS

WHHO - www.whho.com
NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL - www.whcouncil.org
CHARTER SCHOOLS - www.charterassociation.org
HUGHES MIDDLE SCHOOL - noonhughes.org

My kind of loyalty was loyalty to one's country, not to its
institutions or its office holders.
MARK TWAIN

We invite you to frequently visit the above Web sites for
updated information

The budget is a mythical bean bag. Congress votes mythi­
cal beans into it, and then tries to reach in and pull real
beans out.
WILL ROGERS

Grief can take care of itself; but to get the full value of a
joy you must have somebody to divide it with.
MARK TWAIN

COUNCIL OFFICE PLANNING AND
COMMUNITY PERSONNEL

Council District #3- Dennis P. Zine,
Councilman (818) 756-8848
Chief Deputy - Jimmy Blackman
Field Deputy - Octaviano Rios
Planning Deputy - Jonathan Brand

(1) AU mec[ings arc held at Kaiser Hospital on the 4th Wednesday
7:30 p.m. unless OLherwisc notified.

(2) All Executive Board mcel'illgs will be on the 1st Monda}':H 7:30 p.m.
at Fire Sration 84 Community Room all Burbank Blvd. unle.~s otherwise
notified ..

2010 Meeting Schedule

GenerajBo.nrdGcncmlBoard

Mceting 1 Meeting 2 Meel'ing 2

05
02
06
04
01

06

Meeting I

JuL no rnecl'ing*
Aug. no meeting"
Sep. 29
Oct. 27
Nov. no mecl'ing'
Dec. 01

04
01

01
05
03
07

Jan. 27
Feb. 24
Mar. 24
Apr. 28
May 26
JUIl. nn meeting

The WHHO is published in Woodbnd Hills CJlifornia 11 till1es annually
and reaches ovcr GOO quality homes. Advertising rales arc $25.00 per quar­

ter page per issue. Installation of (his years Board of Directors

OFFICERS FOR 2010:
President: Gordon Murley (818)346·5842
Exccudvc V.P.: Herb Madsen (818)3JiG-GI 61
Exccuthrc v.P.: John WaJker (8 J8)719-9181
Treasurer: Silvia Amhony (818)340-9281
Secretary: WilUam Evans (818)883-7077

Directors at Large:
Shirley Ble"ing (818)887-6048
Kristi BLicharski (H 18) 436-0556

Dennis DiBiase (310) 394-027.,
Jane Leisure (818) 225-0843
Martin Lipkin (81~)999-4340

Brian McDonald (818)716-6580
Pat Panon (g 18)348-6497
Robert Vceck (818) 346-0855
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:POSITIONS TAKEN BY THE EXECUTIVE BOARD

We have taken the position against the Valley Fair having
a permanent home at Pierce College. We have always
taken the position that this land is for Education and is to
be used only for projects that are part of the education
curriculum and run by Pierce, not a controlling outside
entity. The 51 st Agricultural District has its own Board
and contracts with all the vendors and decides what will
be done. It would be like having a family take over part
of your house while you are there and have no say about
anything after you agree to letting them use part of your
house. No Public entity should ever be shoved to accom­
modate another who has not shown any responsibility in
the past 10 years to conduct their affairs in an acceptable
manner and have gone thought numerous venues that
would not want them back expect for Santa Clarita. We
say, let them go and have a permanent home in Santa
Clarita if they want them. Otherwise close it down rather
than harass Pierce as they have for the last 10 years. Save
Pierce for the quality education it is now providing and
let the administration concentrate on what the commu­
nity demands it do in education.

We have taken the position that Costco needs to change
the facade of their project and reconsider whether they
need to put in a Gasoline Station on the corner. We feel
that they need to take the future of Warner Center over
their desire for maximum profit. We know from their own
Web Site that a competitor pays better and has better
prices than Costco. By their own admission they are not
the best warehouse type business. We do expect the
Council Office to uphold their statement that they would
not approve the original plan and that some changes
need to be made to get approval.

NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCilS

Officers: Chair: Karen Koe, Vice Chair: Kristi Blicharski,
Treasurer: Paul Shively, Secretary: Scott Silverstein,
Parliamentarian: Jim Dawson
GENERAL MEETINGS: The second (2nd) Wednesday of
every month at 6:30 p.m. at Woodland Hills Academy
(formerly Parkman) in the Multipurpose Room. Agendas
are available 72 hours in advance www.whcouncil.org

COMMITIEE MEETINGS: They are listed 72 hours in
advance on the website. www.whcouncil.org
Many of the Committee meetings are held at the New
Fire Station 84 at 21 OSO Burbank Blvd.
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Pierce College President's Column

Hardly a day passes without hearing the common con­
cern about the need for information regarding educa­
tionalopportunities. If you are around teenagers, this is
especially true. By the time students have reached high
school. their school counselors, peers, and parents may
have prodded some into preparing for college entrance
exams. A few pupils may even become annoyed with
the friendly, well-meaning query as to "where are you
going to college?" For many other youths, their expo­
sure to higher education options may be minimal. This is
common in households where adults have not attended
college. Truth be told, many family members are as per­
plexed about college choices as the pressured teens.

Pierce College is cognizant of this dilemma and hosts a
"mega college fair" to assist high schoolers and their
families. For the last five fall semesters, our campus has
partnered with local LAUSD District 1 high schools to
ensure that broad information regarding college and uni­
versity choices is available on one day in one place. It
has proven to be a great success! Over 80 institutions
from California and other states send expert representa­
tives to answer questions posed by the 6000 attendees.
An extensive series of workshops is conducted with
options ranging from" Show Me the Money" (financial
aid), SAT strategies (entrance exam advice), Ten Tips for
Application Essays, Letting Go (for parents!), and much
more. Pierce even caters a popular barbeque lunch for
attendees. By day's end, participants are more informed
regarding the many great opportunities available in this
country to pursue higher education.

Our campus is delighted to be able to prOVide this ser­
vice. The positive enthusiasm of fair attendees is a sure
sign that many successful college careers are promoted
by the event. Every member of the community is, of
course, welcome to attend the College Fair, so please be
sure to watch for the announcements made early each
Fall semester. Our marquee located at Winnetka and
Victory is a good source, as well as our college website.
hope to see you at the Fair'

Sincerely,

Dr, Kathleen Burke-Kelly
Pierce President
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THE PEOPLE WHO ADVERTISE IN THIS NEWSLETTER
ARE PEOPLE WHO SUPPORT THIS COMMUNITY THEY
ARE HONEST HARDWORKING, AND GIVE YOU MORE
THAN YOUR MONEY'S WORTH, SUPPORT THEM AND
KEEP THIS COMMUNITY STRONG WITH VARJED BUSI­
NESSES THAT CAME HERE TO SERVE YOU AND THEY DO
THAT EXCEPTIONALLY WELL.

(8 f 8) 347-6800
FAX (816) 347-680 I

W'INW.franklinshardware.com
email: flvhdw@aol.com

FRANKLIN'S HAlWWARE
SltiCE 1952

LEISO ACCREOITED PROFESSIONAL _ SUSTAINABLE DESIGN

RESIDENT'AL & COMMERICAL

JAMES HEIMLER, ARCHITECT, INC.

19510 Ventura Blvd.. Sle. 210 e-mail: jhai@earlhlink.oet
Tarzana, CA 91356 www.jhai-archileet.com

Steve Licata
(818) 347-2054

IIBINGO
6:30 P.M.

•Steve's T & G Motors
A Complete Auto Service Repair Shop

Foreign & Domestic

• Brakes Service • AC & Heating
• Front End • Electrical
• Wheel Alignment • Tune-Up
5339 Comercio Way' Woodland Hills, Co 91364

A CHANG' m HHLP SUPPORT YOUR LOCAL V1JHRANS

01IGAN1ZAilON'S POST

(8/8) 224-3366

21936 VENTURA BOULEVARD

AT TOPANGA CANYON

WOODLAND HILLS, CA, 91364

JAMES L. HEIMLER. A.I.A
(818) 343-5393

FAX (8181 343-5815

Every Friday

AMERICAN LEGION HALL

5320 FALLBROOK AVE WOODLAND HILLS

BUY iN - $ 2400

BOOKS and PULL TABS AVAILABLE

WIN UP TO $250. 00 EACH GAME

BINGO

ASC Certificate
in Business Since 1955,
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